
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mrs O’Reilly,  
 
Re: Freedom of Information Request - Internal Review   
 
I write in response to your request on 21st September 2017 for an internal review of the Authority’s 
response to your recent request submitted under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).  I 
can confirm that I have now reviewed the contents of your FOI, which was received on 16th 
September and the response that was subsequently sent to you on 20th September.  Your request 
for a review is on the basis that you believe the documents you have requested are indeed held by 
the Authority and therefore should be disclosed under FOIA. 
 
Your original request was:  
Please provide meeting minutes for all Ysgol Bro Pedr governors meetings that have been held so 
far in 2017. 
 
Our Response:  
FOI requests in relation to Secondary Schools should be made directly to those schools as we do 
not hold this information.  Contact details for the primary, middle and secondary schools are 
available from our website on https://www.ceredigion.gov.uk/English/Resident/Schools-
Education/School-Information/Pages/default.aspx.  However, you may direct your FOI request 
directly to the School by sending it to gweinyddu@bropedr.ceredigion.sch.uk for the attention of 
the Clerk to the Governing Body. 

  
Upon receipt of your request for internal review I have conducted a further search and made 
enquiries with officers in Learning Services who have confirmed the position as was relayed 
previously - that the Authority does not hold the information that you have requested.   
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I can advise that you are able to refer the matter to the Information Commissioner’s Office if you 
feel that my response is unsatisfactory. Their details are as follows: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office – Wales 
2nd Floor, Churchill House 
Churchill Way 
Cardiff 
CF10 2HH 
 
Kind Regards 

 
Alun Williams 
Head of Policy Support  


